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receive a birthday and Christmas card as do all in the church who reach 90 years and over. An annual 
Bereavement Service is held on the first Sunday in December, offering support to people who lost a loved 
one in the preceding year or two. Following the Sunday’s service, flowers are often taken to members. 
 
The minister visits members in hospital and members in care homes. He also visits members at home. 
Given the elderly average age of the congregation and the modal (most common) 5 year age group being 
the 86 to 90 year old grouping, a significant part of the minister’s pastoral care focuses on leading funeral 
services and supporting bereaved members of the congregation and parishioners following the passing 
away of family members. 
 
The Singers is effectively the congregation’s informal choir, which also offers supportive fellowship to its 
members. A couple of the Singers passed away recently, but they have also gained a few new members. 
 
The Young Family Ministry held a few Messy Churches during the year for younger children and we have 
weekly Parent-Toddler groups at Craigsbank. 

 
Charitably serve the community 
 
The congregation is involved in several food bank projects throughout the year, as well as sponsoring 
specific Christian charities, such as CrossReach, the Samaritans and Christian Aid, through various group 
and individual fundraising projects. Members of the congregation actively support and volunteer with the 
Edinburgh Care Van serving the homeless in the city and Fresh Start. Some members are also involved 
with the Corstorphine Dementia project and the Corstorphine Community Centre’s Widower’s support 
group. 
 
There is a Playgroup at East Craigs Church Centre, as well as an after-school club. There is a breakfast club 
and an after-school club for schoolchildren at Craigsbank. The clubs and playgroups are managed by 
external service providers. 
 
Other events for children and young people include uniformed organisations such as Beavers, Cubs, Scouts 
and Guides with different age sections. The weekly Junior Music Makers group started in 2021 for young 
primary school aged children is very popular and led to a successful Pirates versus Mermaids musical 
production with 160 people attending and a popular Christmas nativity musical. 
 
Adult groups making use of the facilities included a Police choir, an amateur drama group, various groups 
and the Thistle Quilters. The local primary and secondary schools make use of the Craigsbank sanctuary 
for concerts and ceremonies. 
 
We have good ties with East Craigs Primary School and with Craigmount High School through the 
chaplaincy of the minister at these schools. An exciting development has been the weekly Toastie 
Thursday project offering a welcoming space and good value for money lunch for pupils from the local 
Craigmount High School.  From around 100 pupils at the start of the year, the average is now 300 who 
visit weekly enabling bridge building between the local church volunteers (from both Craigsbank and the 
Old Parish congregations) and the school pupils towards developing an eventual youth ministry. The 
minister ran weekly cricket coaching sessions at the East Craigs Primary school. 
 
The church raises substantial funds every year supporting a variety of worthy causes and a number of 
members are directly involved with them.  They include CrossReach, the Bethany Care Van, Fresh Start, 










































